
THE CIrf OF PROVIDENCE
STATE Or RHODE ISLAND AND PROVOENCE FLANTAi1ONZ

RESOLUTIO  N OF THE CITY COUNCIL
NO. 495

Approved October 9, 1973

-RESOLVED, that the Acting Public Service Engineer

is requested to cause more modern street lighting facilities

to be installed along Orms Street.
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CITY OF PROVIDENCE

THE PUBLIC SERVICE ENGINEER

112 Union Street, Providence, R. I. 02903
831-6500

October lb, 1973

Mr. Vincent Vespia
City Clerk
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island

Dear Mr. Vespia.

Please accept this letter as a response to your Resolution
of The City Council #495, dated October 9, 1973.

As you know, our Master ;Flan for relighting the entire City
of Providence is still not totally complete.

Many of our major streets which have the old type mercury
vapor lights have not been reached as yet; and firms Street is one
of them.

However, that portion of Orms Street from Charles to the 95
overpass is to be converted to the new underground type; a few
already have been converted to the new 21,000 lumen Mercury Vapor
type and the balance of the street will be converted as soon as
possible.

The last major street to be completed was Manton Avenue, and
I have spoken to the Narragansett Electric Company about Orms Street.

Very truly yours,

T. Crowley
ity Inspector

JTC/jd 
Acting Public Service Engineer


